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The SDHA Edge is the newsletter 
publication for dental hygienists 
in Saskatchewan. The newsletter 
is circulated in November, March 

and July each year to inform 
members about issues that affect 
their dental hygiene practice.  It 
has been designed to be a tool 
and resource for members to 

keep current on news, programs 
and services of the SDHA, new  

technologies and research, and a 
forum for discussion about  
current topics of interest. 

 

Story ideas, articles and letters 
are always welcome.  Please send 

your submission to 
sdha@sasktel.net. 

The SDHA Edge 
I S S U E   

J a n u a r y  
2 0 1 2  

 

Issue - #14 

Summer 2016 

Saskatchewan Dental Hygienists’ Association 
 

Striving for optimal oral and overall health for the  
people of Saskatchewan, and a dynamic  

dental hygiene profession. 
 

We are looking for scanners for the conference.   
If you plan to attend a certain session, and are  

willing to scan please email at sdha@sasktel.net.   

 
 

PLEASE JOIN US at the  
2016 SDHA AGM  

September 17, 2016 at 1pm 

TCU Place 
as part of the SOHP Annual Conference 
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President’s Message  -  Kaylen Anholt  

With summer flying by, it's that time to remind everyone of license renewal time! Maybe it's just me 
but this year has just sped by - I guess that means I've either been having too much fun or been 
too busy! Either way,  I hope you all had a chance to relax and spend time with your loved ones 
over the last few months.  
 
Often we work too much without any rest but I think it's safe to say that taking a mini time-out to 
enjoy the moment or putting up your feet to relax is allowed. I know I've definitely been putting up 
my feet more than usual the last few months as I prepare for a new addition to my family! You can 

never really recharge if we don't allow time for it and summer is the season that conveniently provides longer days to 
allow more time to do just that. I hope I can remember this when I'm sleep deprived and adapting life to having a little 
one around! 
 
Over the last few months, the SDHA held their annual conference in Regina and it was another great success. We've 
listened to your feedback and tried to provide you with a weekend you can both learn new knowledge and have a little 
fun. It's great to have speakers with a hygiene focus that are both up to date and captivating at the same time. If you 
haven't joined us for a conference I urge you to support the association that you are all members of and be proud of the 
profession you belong to. It's because of you that the SDHA exists and continues to grow and accommodate our ever 
changing profession. 
 
Something that has been on my mind lately and is important to fully understand is that you, the members, should take 
pride and ownership in your association - get to know who your council is, they represent you. You have a choice and a 
voice to choose your representatives and it's important to pick the right people to stand for you that have similar end 
goals or visions that you have. It's easy to talk about making a difference but it's another thing to be apart of the action 
and decision. 
 
Kaylen Anholt, RDH 
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The Importance of Periodontal Probing  
Kell ie Watson,  RDH, MBA -  SDHA Regist rar -  Execut ive Director  

Recently, within a complaint investigated by the SDHA, periodontal probing and the use of the PSR  
was reviewed. Although regular full mouth probing is taught within dental hygiene schools and is the     
standard of care for the profession, it has come to light that the PSR is being used instead of  
periodontal probing, or that probing is not being completed on regular intervals.   

 

Full mouth probing and recording is prudent practice and the standard of care -  
it must be incorporated in your regular practice.   

 
Certainly, periodontal charting is an important part of diagnosis of periodontal disease. However, many dental hygienists 
think of periodontal charting as a burdensome part of their average day and find it easy to omit. In a 45 or 60 minute 
appointment, it is often hard to find the time to complete or record what is assessed.  Hodges (1998), quoting 
McCullough, relates a study published in the Journal of Periodontology that "showed that out of 2,488 records chosen at 
random in 36 dental practices, only 16 percent were complete or adequate in regard to periodontal information" (p. 524).  
Although this is a an American statistic, I would challenge you to review the charts in your practice to determine what 
percentage of records have complete periodontal charting.  
 
What is complete or adequate periodontal charting?  The standard of care for periodontal charting is a full mouth, 
six-point probing with ALL numbers recorded at a minimum of once per year for all adult patients, that includes bleeding 
on probing, recession, furcations, mucogingival involvement, and mobility.   The reason it is recommends that ALL num-
bers be recorded, rather than only a PSR being done or even a comment stating “WNL” (within normal limits), is that if 
an investigation occurs and an examination of your periodontal chart is done, it will be determined that it is an incom-
plete chart. Remember, in the eyes of the law, if it's not written in the chart, it never happened. 
 
What does "PSR" mean? It means "Periodontal Screening and Recording."  It is designed to indicate a patient’s perio-
dontal status in a rapid and effective manner, and motivate the patient to seek necessary complete periodontal assess-
ment and treatment,  It is used as a screening procedure to determine the need for a comprehensive periodontal exami-
nation.  It is a screening device, not intended to replace a full-mouth periodontal evaluation, and thus has very limited 
use in dental hygiene practice.   
 
How is it done?   The dentition is divided into sextants, and with the use of a probe specifically  
designed for the PSR, each tooth is examined.  Codes are used, 0 through 4 that describe the condition 
of the periodontal tissues, with Code 0 representing healthy tissues, and 4 a probing depth deeper than 
5.5mm. The highest code observed in each sextant is then recorded.  Asterisks are used to note a clini-
cal abnormality such as mobility, furcations, recession or a mucogingival issue. 
 
 
When a code of 3 or 4 is identified, a comprehensive  
periodontal examination is immediately indicated.   
 
 
 
 
I know what it is like to work in a hectic, time-pressed environment, and am sympathetic to your dilemma of using a 
screening tool like the PSR, or only recording areas deeper than 3mm.  To chart solo and write all the numbers down 
from a full-mouth probing would take at least 10 minutes and possibly longer with some patients.  But it is the standard 
of care and must be done! 
 
Here are some suggestions to ensure this is happening for all of your adult patients: 

 Have an assistant by your side recording numbers in the computer or on the patient chart.  This person could be the 
front office staff, a dental assistant, or a dental hygienist that isn’t otherwise occupied at that time.    

 Use voice-activated periodontal charting systems. These systems allow the dental hygienist to speak the probing 
values while probing, and they are recorded digitally.   

 Be proactive in scheduling.  Which means when you know your patient will be due for a full-mouth probing on the 
next visit, allow more time in the schedule for that to happen. An extra 10 minutes can make all the difference in 
whether the probing is done or not.  
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There may be challenges in implementing these suggestions into practice, but they can be overcome: 

 Have regular staff /dental hygiene meetings to discuss how systems and processes can be changed within your 
practice. 

 Educate the dentists and other staff on the importance of periodontal assessment and charting and together de-
velop a plan on how on high quality, comprehensive care can be provided to your patients.  Once they under-
stand the standard of care and the implications of it not being done, the solution will be evident.  

 
You cannot treat a condition unless it is diagnosed, and periodontal probing is the way it is detected.  If you have any 
questions regarding this or need help within your practice to incorporate changes, please feel free to contact me.   
 
 
References:  

 RDH Magazine, Volume 28, Issue 4, The Importance of Probing 

 College of Dental Hygienists of Ontario (CDHO) Milestones, March 2015.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. The Members Only Section of the SDHA Website at www.sdha.ca offers you access to: 

 Your CCP Transcript - 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  Within 2 to 3 weeks of submitting a request for CCP 
credit, you should see an up-to-date version of your CCP record online.   

 Change your contact information - please update us with changes immediately so that mailings are received.  

 Change your SDHA Password 

 Print a duplicate receipt - you can access your current license receipt for income tax purposes, free of charge.  
A $25 charge will apply if the SDHA office issues duplicate receipts. 

 

To login to the Members Only Section of the SDHA website, Visit www.sdha.ca 

 On the right margin, under SDHA MEMBERS, click “Member Login” 

 Enter your SDHA Number: A 3 or 4 digit number (not the same as your CDHA number which is 4 or 5 digits) 
that appears on your license/registration certificate. 

 Password: Login using the password you previously established.  The SDHA does not store passwords. If 
your login attempt was unsuccessful, a password reset function will appear under the password field in red.  
If you have problems logging in, please contact the SDHA at 306-931-7342, extension #2 or 
sdhaadmin@sasktel.net 

 

2. Submit your CCP Credit requests to Karen at sdhaadmin@sasktel.net or by fax to 306-931-7334. 

 

3.    We have moved:  The SDHA office address is: 1024 8th Street East, Saskatoon, S7H 0R9 
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Working up North - Dental Hygienists Needed!!  
 

Have you ever considered working up north?   
Are you passionate about making a difference in people’s lives?  

 
A tremendous opportunity exists to work in contract with a dentist that serves many 
northern communities.  Dr. David Climenhaga, currently travels to Cumberland 
House, Hatchet Lake, Prince Albert, Red Earth and Shoal Lake reserves.  He sees 
the needs of this vulnerable population group, is  passionate about making a difference in these communities, and is 
very much wanting dental hygienists to join him to provide comprehensive, preventive services to these people.     
  
According to Dr. Climenhaga, it does take someone who is not afraid to leave their comfort zone in order to make a  
difference in an area that has been notoriously underserviced in the past and most definitely in the present. It is an  
exceptionally rewarding experience.   
  
With the recent negotiation of NIHB allowing dental hygienists to bill directly for their services, this is an opportunity for 
an independent contractor agreement  with Dr. Climenhaga.  Dental hygienists would have the option to be remunerat-
ed by direct billing to NIHB themselves or to establish a commission based agreement.  Travel and accommodations 
will be provided.   
 

If you are interested, please contact Dr. Climenhaga at: d.climenhaga@sasktel.net  

Health Promotion Initiatives 
The SDHA continues to move forward with many initiatives to promote the oral and overall health for 
the people of Saskatchewan.  Here are some of things we are up to. 
 

With the recent arrival of refugee families from Syria, the SDHA alongside one of our members, Tahere Ansari, worked 
with the Open Door Society and The Global Gathering Place to provide an education session and oral health supplies.  
Tahere, who originally immigrated to Canada from Iran 10 years ago, knows first hand what being a newcomer is all 
about.  A translator was provided to ensure the families had an opportunity to understand the information and to ask 
questions.  It was a great opportunity to connect with and welcome these people to Saskatchewan, and they were    
extremely appreciative. 

 

On an ongoing basis, the SDHA provides oral health supplies to 
the Acute Care Pediatric Ward at RUH.  These supplies are 
passed on to children and families that unfortunately find     
themselves staying at the hospital.   

 

The SDHA has also partnered with Kids First  to supply a    
community oral health education kit and oral health supplies.  
KidsFirst is a home-based early childhood development       
program offered to families who would benefit from additional 
support in areas that have an impact on child health and      
development and family well-being. The vision of KidsFirst is 
that all children enjoy a good start in life and are nurtured by 
caring families and communities.  

We are pleased to be making a difference in the communities and would welcome any members to join in.   
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The SDHA Congratulates the Work of SK Dental Hygienists During NDHW  

 
As you know, April is Oral Health Month, with National Dental Hygienists Week celebrated from April 9th to 15th this 
year.  A few years ago, the SDHA purchased 6 Community Oral Health Education kits from Canada’s Tooth Fairy 
and have had them available for loan.  This April, all 6 kits were being used by SK dental hygienists for community 
presentations, and there was a waiting list by other members looking to use them.  This demonstrates the dedication 
and commitment of our professionals to volunteer in our community to educate young people on the importance of 
oral health!  Congratulations!! 
 
Members shared their experiences with us: 
 

 Tahere Ansari  went to Dondonald school on April 15th to do a presentation for grade 3/4 students. There were 
25 boys and girls.  She used the Community Oral Health Education Kit from the SDHA as well as CDHA  
resources. The pamphlets and fun questionnaires from CDHA were very interesting for the students.  Highlights 
of the presentation were discussions about how plaque and calculus form in the mouth,  how to prevent cavities 
and gum disease, braces and oral care during and after orthodontic treatments. photos of some mouths of 
smokers, oral piercing complications, primary/ permanent teeth pictures and how they actually erupt and fall out, 
and a fun game about healthy and unhealthy food choices.  They were pleased to receive toothbrushes, spon-
sored by the SDHA. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Nicole Pingert was approached by her son's preschool teacher about her doing an oral health session for the 
children in his class.  After some networking and very creative lesson planning, Nicole developed a very interac-
tive morning for the class that included stations for  healthy snacks, learning about the jaws and teeth, brushing, 
taking a ride in the chair, and even one where they got to be dental hygienists—using the air and water to pre-
tend to clean their teacher’s teeth.  In addition to Nicole, several dental hygienists volunteered their time that day 
including Heather Hubbard, Serena Matai, Erin Loewen, Dana Palmer, and Chris Gordon. 

 
In talking with one of Nicole’s patients, Jeremy Dodge (news anchour and father of two small children), her  
vision for a simple field trip started to morph into something that got the CTV news team interested.  With the 
SDHA sponsoring the Morning Live spotlight, Maleeha Sheikh brought her crew to Midtown Dental on April 11th 
and filmed segments at each station with Maleeha getting involved with the kids and activities.  It was a great 
morning that provided the opportunity for health promotion in this age group, as well as shining a light on the 
profession during NDHW. 
 
Nicole’s Oral Health Presentation Ideas and the Morning Live segments can be found on the SDHA website.  
The Oral Health Presentation Ideas provides activities for children preschool to Grade 1.  Each session is de-
signed to accommodate 2 children and rotate to the next station after 5-7 minutes. Modification to time and  
content can be made to accommodate different age groups. 
 
Congratulations to everyone who went out into their communities to promote health and wellbeing!   
We would love to hear about what you are doing, so please email us at sdha@sasktel.net to keep us posted.   
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Communicating Successfully with Patients with  
Communication Difficulties  

Michelle Engele, MA, (C), S-LP (CCC) - Speech-Language Pathologist, Registered SK 
Owner Communication Innovations, Saskatoon, SK 
 

Have you met any of these patients? 

 Susie, (6), has difficulty with noise and strangers. Her mother gets her to the waiting room,    
but she refuses to go to the operatory and the crying begins! (Susie cries, not the dental health 
professional!) 

 

 Mr. S (63) checks in for his hygiene appointment. The office receptionist hands him the intake form and suddenly 
he announces, “Oh, I forgot my glasses, I’ll get my wife to fill this out at home”. 

 

 Mr. J (35), a new Canadian, came back complaining of pain post extraction, as he did not seem to understand the 
home care instructions. 

 
You may have experienced similar situations in your practice. Communication breakdowns may occur for a variety of rea-
sons. From the above examples: 

 Susie may have autism spectrum disorder (ASD) and related sensory concerns,  

 Mr. S may have low literacy skills and  

 Mr. J may be learning English as an Additional Language (EAL) and may have an undiagnosed hearing loss.  
 
Patients, both children and adults, may experience these conditions or others, such as:  anxiety, learning disabilities, intel-
lectual differences, etc. It is important that we as health professionals make every effort to be as easily understood as 
possible. 
 
Good communication has two equally essential parts:  

1.    sending a message 
 
AND 
 

2. receiving a message; being understood.  
 

 
If there has been NO understanding, there has been NO communication.  
 
 
There are simple techniques to consider that can help ensure your patient has understood your message.  
 
Steps to Improve Communication 

 Slow down. Please speak slowly and give additional time if needed.  

 Use plain, non-medical language. Explain things to patients as you would to a family member. 

 Show or draw pictures. Visual images can improve the patient’s recall and understanding of ideas. 

 Limit the amount of information—and repeat it. Information is best remembered when provided in small pieces 
that are pertinent to the task at hand. Repetition further enhances recall. 

 Use the “teach-back” or “show-me” technique. Confirm that patients understand by asking them to repeat your 
instructions. 

 Create an open environment. Make patients feel comfortable asking questions. Enlist the aid of others (patient’s 
family, friends) to promote understanding (adapted from Rao, 2007). 

 
Techniques to improve communication with older patients:  

 prepare an agenda for the appointment,  

 exhibit warm, nonverbal behavior,  

 listen attentively,  

 ask open-ended questions,  

 use simple language,  

 present key points one at a time and  

 provide patients with written instructions (adapted from Stein, et al, 2014). 
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As a speech-language pathologist with 24 years of experience, I have a vested interest in fostering successful commu-
nication between patients and professionals. Therefore, I have started my business, Communication Innovations, and 
am developing patient education materials about dental procedures for individuals with communication difficulties. It is 
my intention to create materials that are easily understood, effective and helpful for both patient and profession-
al. Implementation of the above ideas and the use of my materials can help promote clear understanding between you 
and your patient. Providing these supports may result in less time needed overall and successful treatment ultimately. 
 
My products are near completion and are in alignment with the Inclusive Dentistry project principles developed by the  
Saskatchewan Dental Hygienists’ Association (SDHA) and Saskatchewan Association for Community Living (SACL).  
I am excited about their interest and support of my products.  
 
If you are interested in learning more about using these communication supports in your practice, please contact me at 
306.222.8292. Additionally, both the Saskatchewan Dental Hygienists’ Association (SDHA) and Saskatchewan         
Association for Community Living (SACL) have offered to hold focus groups, fall 2016, in Saskatoon, SK ­­­­to get feed­
back about my current patient education materials. If you are interested in participating, I would certainly value your 
feedback. For more information, please contact: 

Kellie Watson, SDHA, at 306.931.7342 extension 4,  
Dallas Tetarenko, Community Inclusion Consultant- Self-Advocacy 306.220.9280 or,  
Michelle Engele, SLP Communication Innovations at 306.222.8292.  

 

Please watch for upcoming dates and locations. 
 
Strategies for communicating with older dental patients, February 2014, Pages 159–164 Pamela S. Stein, Joanna A. Aalboe, Mat-
thew W. Savage, Allison M. Scott 
 
Health Literacy: The Cornerstone of Patient Safety Paul R. Rao The ASHA (American Speech-Language-Hearing Association) Lead­
er, (2007), Vol. 12, 8-21. 
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NIHB Welcomes Dental Hygienists as Independent Service Providers  
 
The Non-Insured Health Benefits Program (NIHB) is pleased to announce that effective June 1st, 2016, NIHB 
will allow dental hygienists to submit claims to the Program as independent service providers.  
Enrollment with the NIHB Program as independent service providers in provinces and territories where scope 
of practice allows will begin April 15, 2016. NIHB welcomes dental hygienists to the Program and is confident 
that expanded access to oral health care will lead to improved health outcomes for First Nations and Inuit.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank the Canadian Dental Hygienists Association (CDHA), the  
Ontario Dental Hygienists’ Association (ODHA), the College of Registered Dental Hygienists of Alberta 
(CRDHA) and the Chiefs of Ontario (COO), who have worked diligently over the past several years to  
realize this goal. We look forward to a long and productive partnership with the dental hygiene community.  
 
For more information on how to become an independent  
service provider with NIHB, please contact Express Scripts  
Canada at http://provider.express-scripts.ca/documents/Dental/
Forms/English/Dental%20Hygienist%20Provider%
20Enrolment%20Form.pdf , the CDHA or your provincial dental  
hygiene association.  
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Mindfulness: what is the hype all about?  
Jenn Minor Johannson 
 
The practice of living more mindfully has proven extremely valuable for people in so many areas 
of life.  It is not a new concept, however, it is certainly spoken of more often now in western  
culture than ever before.  
 
Mindfulness is deliberately paying attention, being fully aware of what is happening both inside 
and outside of yourself.  How is your body feeling, what thoughts is your mind exploring, and what 
is your heart telling you?  Mindfulness is awareness of such with an absence of criticism or judgment.   
 
How can we incorporate mindfulness in our life, so as to assure proactive wellness?  Our lifestyle is often one that 
means we are going at an unhealthy pace and spending more time doing than being.  This is simply not serving us 
well.  We can accomplish as much or more when we are living mindfully.  Single-tasking versus multi-tasking often 
means a higher quality output and a more grounded and clear mind.  Getting outside means connecting with nature, 
and the great outdoors are so good for our mind and soul!  When we are mindful at work, we can actually increase 
productivity, improve focus and enhance concentration.  Have you ever read a page in your book only to realize you 
have no idea what you just read?  It could be that you were planning your evening, thinking about that last conversa-
tion, or worrying about the upcoming meeting.  When we are mindful, we are focused on the present.  When we are 
not, we tend to be visiting the past or predicting the future.   
 
Our relationships benefit greatly from our ability to be more mindful.  A mindful parent enjoys the luxury of being more 
aware of the child.  A mindful partner experiences a physical, mental and emotional connection that drives greater en-
joyment of the relationship and their encounters together.  When we are mindful we are better able to forgive, have a 
better awareness of what truly ‘is’, and we decrease the chances of reacting versus responding to the other.  This 
means reduced regret in terms of what we might say when we react!  The connection is more authentic as well as 
deep, rich and soulful.   
 
How can we be more mindful, and does it just mean paying more attention?  We need a true focus on our breath.  Not 
just breathing to stay vertical, but deep, conscious belly breathing!  If we can take even short pauses throughout the 
day, we will increase mindfulness and by checking in with self we can gauge if we are aware or on autopilot.  Medita-
tion is a wonderful mindfulness practice, and by regularly incorporating even short meditation to our day, we increase 
our mindfulness in all areas.  We can get outside and just ‘be’.  Savoring pleasures enhances our awareness and 
mindfulness, bringing greater peace and calm to our everyday.  Please know, that the ability to empty all thoughts from 
our head, is NOT the only way to measure effectiveness with meditation.  If we can notice, without judgment what is 
happening, we are being mindful.  One step at a time…enjoy, be, practice and reap the benefits!   
 

Interested in spending time with other women on topics such as mindfulness, proactive  
wellness, self awareness, stress management and living one’s purpose?  You might like to 

participate in a series I facilitate twice a month called the Women’s Wellness Tribe.    
Two more tribes start up this fall- the evening Tribe will start Wednesday October 19, 7-8pm, 

and the lunch hour Tribe starts Friday September 16, 12-1pm.   
If interested I can email you a brochure.  

 

Ready to give YOU some time to recharge, renew, reflect and learn about how to nourish 
your body, mind and spirit?  We have our next W4; Warrior Women’s Wellness Weekend 

retreat this September 23-25 at the beautiful Christopher Lake, SK.  For more information on 
the retreat, simply email me at jenn@jmjcoaching.ca  *at the point of writing this article the 

retreat was over half full, so be sure to check in soon if you might like to join us! 
 

Wanting to share, discuss and incorporate proactive wellness into the workplace?  I would be happy to come out and 
offer lunch hour, partial day or full day learning sessions with your staff.  Email me to discuss topics and logistics.   

 

Facebook user?  You might want to ‘like’ my page to learn more about all things wellness.  To be added to my email 
list, assuring you hear first about upcoming events, series programs and more, email me requesting to be added to my 

email list, jenn@jmjcoaching.ca 
 

JMJ Coaching - Jenn Minor Johannson 
Email: jenn@jmjcoaching.ca Website:  www.jmjcoaching.ca Facebook:  JMJ Coaching 

Join me as well on; Twitter, Pinterest, LinkedIn, Instagram and Yelp!   
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FREE DENTAL HYGIENE DAY 2016 
 
On May 7, 2016 Saskatchewan Polytechnic hosted the first annual Dental Hygiene Day at 
the Saskatchewan Polytechnic Dental Clinic in Regina. Offered in partnership with the Re-
gina Open Door Society, volunteers from the dental hygiene community and Saskatche-
wan Polytechnic Dental Hygiene Program provided dental hygiene care to people who 
were unable to access treatment due to lack of income, transportation or child care. A lot of 
new immigrants were seen who had never seen a dental hygienist before and translators 
were used to help with any language barriers.  
 
First year dental hygiene students were able to assist and observe practicing dental hygienists provide care to clients 
who really needed it. It provided students with a great learning opportunity while fulfilling a need within the community. 
Dental Hygiene Day was run in conjunction with Dental Day. 
 
Registered Dental Hygienists volunteered their time and expertise to help people within our community. The hygienists 
included Lisa Shewchuk, Candace Leveille, Marie Reinbolt, Ian Kennedy, Krista Wilson, Emma Head, Kelli Warren, 
Brooke Geise, Amanda Friesen, Jennifer Burns, Alison Hipkin, Danielle Briere, Cathy Wright, Irene Buzash, Leslie 
Marlin, Diane Moore, Cheryl Laidlaw, Trish Gottselig, Brenda Udahl, Yvette Ludwig, Lynn Johnson, Sharman Woynar-
ski and Dean Lefebvre. The passion and commitment from these hygienists were greatly appreciated and the clients 
left with a greater appreciation of oral care. A special thanks to Henry Shein, Dentsply, Sinclair Dental and Patterson 
Dental who donated the supplies used for this day. The Saskatchewan Oral Health Professions and the SDHA made a 
financial contribution to help with costs. Costco and Safeway donated some snacks for the day and Starbucks  
supplied coffee. 
 
A total of 20 clients were seen and $2976 worth of dental hygiene treatment was completed. Second year students 

Leah Bedard and Lauren Ellis helped organize the event and we are looking at running this event again next year. 

Congratulations to Pardis Onvani 

2016 Recipient of the Mary Geddes Memorial Award 
 

This award is granted annually by the SDHA to a recipient that reflects the skills, attributes, and  

attitudes we recognize and want to promote in our future members; demonstrate leadership skills, 
high professional ideals and ethics, be respected by fellow students, clients and instructors, be  

considerate, helpful and reliable, contributes to class unity and team building; and is compassionate 
and empathetic - reflective of the role of the dental hygienist as a health professional.   

 
Pardis was born in Esfahan Iran, and is the middle child of three.  Growing up, she was always fascinated by health 
professions, and pictured herself doing something of this nature as a career.  Upon finishing high school, she studied 
industrial engineering from Sharif University of Technology. She attended this institution on a full scholarship and ob­
tained her bachelor’s degree in industrial engineering in 2007.  Shortly after this, she began applying her engineering 
skills in a factory that designed dental and medical tools and devices.  She knew then, that if given the chance, she 
would pursue a health-related education in the future.  Long story short, she moved to Canada in 2011 after marrying 
her husband the year before, and worked hard to gain entrance to the Saskatchewan Polytechnic Dental Hygiene Pro­
gram and has never looked back.  Since graduating from Saskatchewan Polytechnic, she has relocated to Nova Scotia 
where she plans on pursing her dental hygiene career aspirations. 
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Dental Day - May 7, 2016 
Student Organizers: Kaelyn Oberle & Alyssa Reimer 
 
Many individuals living in Regina and the surrounding municipalities  
experience barriers to oral health care. Many  social and environmental  
factors contribute to this barrier; fear, lack of money, lack of transport,  
lack of social support, finances, employment schedules, lack of benefits, 
and lack of childcare. In order to access oral health care, these barriers 
must be eliminated. Dental Day at Saskatchewan Polytechnic strives to 
break down these barriers. We provide a solution to all the factors listed 
above: a welcoming environment, free bus and taxi vouchers, free  
treatment for all individuals, treatment provided on the weekend, and a  
volunteer daycare center for patients. We prioritize individuals who are 
seeking services specifically from the Regina Food Bank and the Regina 
Open Door Society.  
    
Through the conduction of a community needs assessment survey completed by our peers at the Regina Food Bank, 
we found that 17% of individuals report lack of money as a factor preventing access to dental care, and 39% of individ-
uals only will see the dentist for an emergency. In addition, 14% of individuals do not have reliable transportation in 
order to travel to a dental clinic. Vital Signs 2013 states that the poverty rate of single parent families in Regina has 
been measured at 30.5%. 
  
In the second year of Dental Hygiene, it’s required for all students to organize a Community Oral Health Project. Den-
tal Day began 5 years ago, initiated by a former student and Dean Lefebvre, and has been a Community Oral Health 
project for second year students ever since.  Both of us have a heart for volunteering and immediately became inter-
ested in this project. We are passionate about this event because it enables collaboration between dental profession-
als and Saskatchewan Polytechnic while allowing volunteers to give back to the community.  This year, we have been 
overwhelmed with the volunteer response from dental professionals around the province. We are incredibly grateful for 
the amount of awareness this event has generated in the dental community since the project began. This year the 
event hosted 17 Dentists, 4 Dental Therapists, 1 Denturist, and 23 Dental Assistants on May 7. A total of 75 patients 
received treatment, and a total of $41 000 of free dentistry was completed. This was the first year that Dental Hygiene 
Day was also run and 10 hygienists volunteered and completed $3000 worth of treatment. 
  
Through organizing this project, we have been exposed to plenty of unique opportunities that have enhanced our edu-
cational experience. As direct entry students with no prior dental experience, we have gained plenty of experience in 
understanding the complete flow of a dental clinic. In addition, this project has provided us with plenty of networking 
and collaboration opportunities to connect us to individuals in the dental community. The recent influx of immigrants to 
Canada has increased the demand for volunteer dental services, a rare occurrence in Saskatchewan. Through work-
ing with English as a Second Language (ESL) students at Saskatchewan Polytechnic, we discovered the importance 
of an event such as Dental Day to provide access to oral health care for these individuals. As we finish our program 
this June, we plan to continue volunteering with similar Community Oral Health initiatives. We hope to act as role mod-
els for other dental professionals in our career field, raising the bar to encourage others to volunteer. 

L to R:  Alanah Mueller (Student organizer for 
2017), Alyssa Reimer Student Organizer for 2016), 

Kaelyn Oberle (Student Organizer for 2016) and 
Cassie Seguin (Student Organizer for 2017). 
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Supporting Professional Development    
 

 

 

 September 15-17, 2016 – TCU Place, Saskatoon 

SK Oral Health Professions Annual Conference 
 

 Saturday, September 17, 2016 – TCU Place, Saskatoon 

SDHA AGM – 1:00 pm 
 

 Saturday,  November 5, 2016 – Evraz Place, Regina 

SDAA Full Day Conference 
 

 Friday, December 2, 2016 – Parktown Hotel, Saskatoon 
CDHA/Proctor & Gamble  Sponsored 
 

 April 28 & 29, 2017 – Travelodge Hotel, Saskatoon 

SDHA Dental Hygiene Conference - Live, Love, Learn 
Save the Date Card enclosed 

 

 

 

Online CCP Opportunit ies  
 

 CDHA: www.cdha.ca 

 www.oralhealthed.com 

 www.caseyhein.com 

 U of S College of Dentistry: http://www.usask.ca/dentistry/alumni/continuing-education.php 

 Dentsply: www.cavitronworld.com 

 DVD Quarterly for Dental Hygienists: www.dvdquarterly.com 

 Dental Learning Network: www.fice.com  

 Dimensions of Dental Hygiene: https://ce.dimensionsofdentalhygiene.com/courses.asp  (Belmont) 

 American Dental Hygienists Association: www.adha.org/careerinfo/continuing_education.htm 

 Crest Oral B/Procter and Gamble: www.dentalcare.com 

 I Need CE: www.ineedce.com (Penwell, Hu-Friedy) 

 Colgate Oral Care (Forsyth Inst): http://www.colgateoralhealthnetwork.com/ 

 Free Interactive and Self-Study CE: www.premierdentallearning.com 
 

 

The Saskatchewan Oral Health Coalition: 
Through a unified voice, the Saskatchewan Oral Health Coalition works collaboratively with 

dedicated partners to improve the oral and overall health of Saskatchewan residents.   
As an inter-disciplinary group, we strive to identify and address the needs of vulnerable 

populations, and by using evidence based decision making, promote advocacy, education, 
prevention and standards. 

UPCOMING EVENT:  8:30 to 4:30  on October 24, 2016 at the Travelodge, Regina 

Everyone Welcome!  Visit us at www.saskohc.ca 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjEuoqgya_LAhUFv4MKHSqgDyQQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2F21centteaching.wordpress.com%2F2014%2F04%2F25%2Fllidw-week-8-lifelong-learning%2F&bvm=bv.116274245,d.amc&psig=AF
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RDH SPOTLIGHT:  

featuring a member that you need to know about! 
 

Janel Parkinson, RDH 
 

Education:  
Certificate in Primary Care Paramedic  (2005),  
Diploma in Dental Hygiene, SIAST (Regina) (2008) 
 
Greatest Professional Highlight: My greatest professional highlight has been these past 5 years as part of 
the SDHA council. I love that I am able to give back to my profession in this capacity but also feel inspired by 
my fellow council members. The future of SDHA is very bright and I am proud to be a member of this great 
organization.  
 
Greatest Joy: My 2 children (Addison and Brant) and my husband (Russ). But more recently is having my 1 
year old sleep through the night...finally. 
 
Greatest Challenge: Finding a work-life balance.  I want to spend as much time as possible with my kids as 
they grow so quickly but I also love my career. I work with a fantastic group of co-workers and enjoy my pa-
tients very much. 
 

Outside Work, I Love To: I love to travel, garden, golf, bike ride, go camping, shopping and spend time with 

family and friends. 

Favorite Inspiration Quote: As Dr. Seuss would say: " The MORE that you READ, The MORE things you 
will KNOW. The MORE that you LEARN, The MORE PLACES you'll GO." 
 
Final Words: Never underestimate how much joy you can bring to anyone's day with kindness and a smile. 
After all, we are in the business of healthy smiles. 

 

SDHA Staff & Council 2015-16 
 

Top row (L to R): Ray Sass, Kellie Watson,  
Karen MacDonald, Lynn Johnson, Kay Munchinsky,  

Tolu Oyebode, Mike San Miguel.   
 

Bottom Row (L to R): Harmony Boisjoli,  
Janel Parkinson, Kaylen Anholt,  

Leanne Huvenaars, Jackie Kozlow. 
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JOIN THE  

ESTHER WILKINS  

EDUCATION PROGRAM  

SPECIFICALLY DESIGNED 

FOR  

DENTAL HYGIENISTS. 

 

You will receive a Community  

Education Kit that can be used for 

presentations in your community.   

 

Google Canada’s Tooth Fairy 

http://www.ncohf.org/our-

programs/esther-wilkins-education-

program 

 

 

Community Presentations are  

eligible for CCP credit and are an 

excellent way to promote oral 

health in Saskatchewan! 

 

 

The SDHA have these kits and  

other  resources available for loan.  

 

Please contact us if you are  

interested in health promotion  

activities.   
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